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DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Planning and Environment Committee receive for information the Leachate
Treatment and Disposal Options Technical Review Report, dated September 1998.

BACKGROUND

At the Planning and Environment Committee of 9 June 1998, Councillor McGoldrick-Larsen
tabled an Inquiry (#8-98) dealing with the Trail Road Leachate Pipeline project.  Specifically, her
inquiry outlined the following issues for staff to examine and report back to Committee:

1. The original recommendation of piping the leachate, addressing the economics and
environmental risks;

 
2. The timing of the expansion of the West Rideau Collector, examining the premise and the

economics of moving forward with this capital project to permit the piping of leachate directly
to this sewage line;

 
3. More detailed information regarding treatment on-site; and
 
4. Should the pipeline concept be reconfirmed, that a higher level of Environmental Assessment

(EA) be carried out for the various pipeline routes.
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DISCUSSION

At the Planning and Environment Committee meeting of 22 June 1998, staff responded to the
McGoldrick-Larsen inquiry by proposing a two-stage approach.  This report is to provide an
update on our progress to date.

In stage 1, staff have carried out a peer technical review of the 1995 Leachate Management
Study.  The Executive Summary is attached as 'Appendix A'.  This technical review updates the
previous study with respect to new technologies which may have emerged for on-site treatment of
leachate as well as to incorporate groundwater that has been contaminated with leachate from the
old Nepean Landfill site.  With completion of this assignment, in accordance with Committee
direction, the study is to be tabled at Planning and Environment Committee and a public meeting
is to be held in Barrhaven to provide an opportunity for public comment on the technical review.
Upon completion of public consultation of the technical review, staff will summarize the findings
in a report to Committee and also address the stage 2 components of the inquiry (i.e. items 1, 2
and 4).

CONSULTATION

A meeting has been scheduled for 3 November 1998 as part of the public consultation process on
this report.  Staff will record the comments received and issues raised at this meeting.  These will
be summarized in a report to Committee along with a recommended process to be followed in
finalizing the preferred conveyance and/or treatment option.

Approved by
J. Miller, P.Eng.
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